

FEDERATION CYNOLOGIQUE INTERNATIONALE, SECCIÓN DE LAS AMÉRICAS Y EL CARIBE.



2019-2023

11/02/22

Mr. Yves D' Clerq FCI Executive Director.

Dear Mr. D'clerg:

According to the unanimous opinion of all the members of the Americas and Caribbean Section I am writing to the FCI board members in the name of all of them, to reconsider the ban of showing of docked and cropped dog breeds in the countries in the Section in which the government laws does not forbidden this amputations, we are aware that this prohibition by the FCI will be until January 1st, 2025 such a move will be very detrimental to the popularity of this breeds in all the countries of the section, in complacence with the laws mostly of the European Union countries but in the rest of the world it is still widely accepted regarding the matter and not in adherence to the original intention of the breed standards the affected breeds were originally promoted and accepted worldwide by the FCI, specially where there are no legal restrictions where docking and cropping are not illegal. All of this breeds are very important breeds in the Americas and Caribbean Continent because of the close relation with North America.

We kindly ask the general committee of the FCI to release the breeds cropping or docking in the countries in which the laws don't consider a problem, so this breeds can be shown in the different countries with no restrictions. We hope this petition can be in the Agenda for the next meeting of the GC to be held next March 30th, 2022.

Jose Luis Payro

FCI Americas and Caribbean Section President







































